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Council Meeting 
Held on Thursday 24th March 2020 online via Zoom
Present: 
Irene Davies (Chairman), Alan Mould (Secretary), Adam Wiseberg, Steve Mattinson, Alec Smalley, Barbara Lewis, Rhona Goldenfield, Jeff Smith, John Roberts, Susan Triggs, Jeff Morris, Roger Hopton, Rodney Lighton, Joan Lewis, Joy Blakey, Michael Byrne, Kevin Comrie, Celia Comrie
1
Apologies for Absence

Karen Sandler, Barbara Eastabrook, Eve Lighthill, 
1(a)
Implication of Coronavirus


The chair introduced a new agenda item to deal with various MCBA matters relating to the Covid-19 virus pandemic.

(i) What we do now with the MCBA league and events

AW: Suspended league and events last week. All F2F bridge has ceased.

What do we do?

League

AW: It is unnecessary to deal with league re Mould formula at this time. We do not know anything at the moment. It could be practical to complete the league after we return to F2F. Matches could be played online. If we reach the point when the league cannot be completed then apply the Mould formula. What do we do with teams who have played 50% or fewer matches? 
No ruling a line under it until June at the earliest.

The meeting agreed not to make a decision on this until June.

Higson Cup & Plate
AW: Cup. 3 knockout matches left in Cup and 7 in Plate. Seek to complete if at all possible. No reason why we cannot complete next year. Allow to play online if people want to.

The meeting agreed.

Goldstone: Agreed the same for the Goldstone, although it was noted that the Pachabo is cancelled.
Other events

All cancelled at the moment.

Agreed to book the same dates next year as this year and roll forward the finance. Intermediate Pairs date needs to be decided.

Possibly a second Cantor Cup

(ii) Dealing with social isolation

AS: Setting up a bridge club online for club duplicates is proving very difficult. No good solution. Only English club duplicate is at the moment on EBU via BBO. 12 board sets 4 times a day. 
JS: AS and he have been looking at setting up online duplicates. 

Online duplicates set up by Stefan Skorchev from the Acol club. £3/player for 18 boards of which Stefan keeps 75p (or is it going to BBO? – unclear). There are issues however. It is an ongoing investigation. You will need a paid TD for online events.
AW: need to look at sending up joint duplicates from all clubs in Greater Manchester. Would it need to be streamed? MGB feels we should try and get it off the ground to begin with and see how it works.

Have lessons have continued online? MGB has set up some. For small numbers it is easy to do.
(iii) Can MCBA help out with club finances

ID: Concern about financial position of clubs. All of them ID has contacted has said they have no problem. Cheadle and Bramhall, ABC, Ashton, Marple, MBC, all OK. Bramhall Green, Besses, Trafford, Prestbury, Stretford not spoken to. Besses OK (RG). 
JB: Depends on how long it is going to go on for.

Action: ID to contact the remaining clubs to see what their position is

2
Minutes of last Meeting held 24th October 2019
Accepted as a true and correct record.
3
Matters Arising
3       Re filling of Tournament Committee roles

Action: JL to contact Suzanne Beckett.

Action: ID to contact Ray Ashleigh.

Action: MGB to ask various younger members of the county.

Action: AW to contact Barbara Eastabrook and Karen Jones.

Action: JR to contact Howard Kay re Gazette Cup and Ben Franks.

Action: ID to send information to JR re the role(s).

Action: BL to ask Howard Rosemarine to join the MCBA Committee

3      Action: JB to contact Martin Cantor re the Cantor Cup and other intermediate events

4        Action: JB to contact the EBU re monthly P2P payments

5.7   Action: BL to ask David McNeillie and JL to ask Mark Gomme about directing the Kevin Comrie Cup

5.10   Action: When teams are selected by the selection committee, they will be sent to the Match Secretary and the webmaster.

Action: Arrange the next Council meeting on a Tuesday rather than the Thursday.

Action: Council felt that reserves have to be informed at the same time as players

6       Action: SC to have a questionnaire of A team players as to what they want from the NBL.
All complete
4
Report of Officers 

4.1
Chair (Irene Davies)

Membership Development Committee. There has not been a meeting of this group yet this year. Hopefully there will be one at the end of March to organise publicity for the Autumn series of beginners lessons.
The Clubs in the County remain reasonable healthy. The drive on beginner’s lessons although successful has not yet properly fed through into club membership and participation. On the basis of player sessions across the county participation is down 5.8% compared to 2 years ago, but down a negligible 0.2% compared to last year. This is after excluding the newly affiliated clubs who joined in that period. These would seem quite positive figures. . ( Statistics for each club are attached.)  Attendance at County events has also maintained a reasonably high level.

YCBA’s technology Day was attended by Irene Davies, Joan Lewis, Gordon Bickley, Clive and Helen Worthington. On the Agenda was 

· The mentoring of new members

· Bridge+ More technology for dealing at the table

· Using  Pianola to develop your club

· Using Social Media to publicise your club and lessons.

Both Trafford and Ashton are looking at the possibility of developing mentoring schemes.

If you want further details of Leeds Mentoring scheme contact me.

Northern Working Groups meeting in January was attended by Irene Davies, Joan Lewis and Jeff Morris. A  representative of EBED was present and she set out the work they were presently engaged in: Making the learning materials more interactive and looking to develop younger players. She was given a bit of a grilling by the meeting. There was an update of how Counties were developing their membership. There was a discussion of the poor attendance at the Northern Year End Festival in comparison to County events held.

NEBA reported their work with the U3A groups which has resulted in more beginners attending the Durham lessons. There has been some contact in Manchester with U3A groups, though in its early stages.

A copy of a series of lessons for the transition of bridge learners into duplicate players was also circulated. You can get copies from me.

The EBU has been giving a push to Youth Bridge. There have been some haphazard successes in Manchester. 6 Manchester Grammar School sixth formers attended the Cantor Cup. (There is a group of about 24 of them playing at MGS)  A number of under 25 players. Including 3 at Manchester Universities, have also been playing in county events. 

Other

· I had correspondence with Gordon Rainsford about a safeguarding issue that arose at Congress.

· We need a Tournament Secretary to co-ordinate the work of the individual Tournament organisers. There is an advert on the website.

· Coronavirus. At present levels of infections there is no need to act as a County. Advice is on the EBU website. If the infection levels become epidemic we may need to address the situation and possibly cancel County events. We should bear this in mind.

Roll Of Honour 8th October to 1st March

Gold Cup Finals
The finals of Britain's main knock out competition took place in London over the weekend of 13-14th October.  Manchester participation consisted of Alan Mould and John Holland playing in the Senior team.  John and Alan lost a close semi-final match on the Saturday.
North Wales Green Point Pairs 

Rhona Goldenfield won at Northop on Sunday 13th October with Jeff Smith of Lancashire.

EBU Autumn Congress
 Ollie Burgess won the Two Stars Pairs at Stratford with Heather Dhondy on 19th October.  In the teams John Hassett won playing with Dave Debbage, Paul Hackett and John Sansom.

Chester Bowl 

Rhona Goldenfield  won at Deva on Sunday 20th October playing with Mark Weeks of Merseyside.In the consolation final Stephen Ward and Paul Morrell were second.

Lancashire Congress
In the Lancashire Congress at Preston Bridge Club on 26-27th October, John Currie and Rodney Lighton won the Swiss Pairs by a good margin, winning all their matches.  In the Swiss Teams Paul Beckwith, Andy Green, Stephen Ward and Paul Morrell were second. 

EBU Seniors Congress 

In the Seniors at Daventry over the weekend of November 1st to 3rd Rhona Goldenfield and Raymond Semp finished third in the A Final with Gary Hyett playing with Alan Cooke fourth.
Premier League 

The third and final weekend of the English Premier League took place on 9-10th Nov in Solihull.  Manchester players involved were Ollie Burgess, Jeff Morris, John Hassett, Catherine Draper, Andrew Woodcock in Jeff Morris's team in division 1, Michael Byrne in Tim Leslie's team and John Holland and Alan Mould in Sandra Penfold's team in division 2, Peter Foster, John Roberts and Peter Jones in Peter Foster's team in division 3 and Josh Clarke and Henry Bissell in the Junior team in division 3.
The Leslie and Penfold teams were first and second in division two and are promoted for next season, the other teams with Manchester involvement did less well, but Josh Clarke did well on cross IMPs.
European Open Trials 

The second stage of the European Open trials took place from 22nd-24th November at Derby. Michael Byrne played with Kieran Dyke of London.  They won the trial, leading throughout most of the weekend, only losing two of fifteen matches. The final stage of the England trials for the European Open took place in London from 3rd-6th January.  Michael Byrne played with Kieran Dyke and finished fourth.  Ten pairs took part, with the top two guaranteed selection. 
Seniors Trials 

Trials for the England team to play in the Teltscher Trophy (Senior Camrose) took place from 14-15th December in Solihull.  Alan Mould and John Holland playing in the Mossop team won comfortably, they will represent England in the event in Ireland in May. 

Year End Congresses 

Manchester players did well at Blackpool and London.
· Rhona Goldenfield won the Mixed Pairs at Blackpool with Jeff Smith.
· John Holland second in the Mixed Pairs at Blackpool with Jackie Pye.
· Ollie Burgess fourth with Mark Weeks in the Swiss Pairs at Blackpool.
· Gary Hyett and Peter Carey-Yard fifth in the Swiss Pairs at Blackpool.
· Michael Byrne third with Sally Brock in the Mixed Pairs at London.
· John Holland and Rhona Goldenfield won the Swiss Teams at Blackpool playing with Jackie Pye and Jeff Smith respectively.
Preston Blue Point Teams 

Neil Thomas, Nicholas Greer, Rodney Lighton and John Currie won the teams at Preston on 12th January.  They won on a split tie.  In the consolation event Bill Bentley, Rhona Goldenfield, Kevin and Celia Comrie were also in a split tie for first place, but they lost the tie split. .
Lancashire Cross-IMP Pairs 

Rhona Goldenfield playing with Jeff Smith won at Preston on 18th January.  Jeff Morris and Kath Nelson were fourth.  
French Trials 

The French Bridge Federation played their trials for Europen Open selection on the weekend of 24-26th January.  They invited six English pairs to play against their participants.  Among the English pairs were John Holland and Alan Mould and Michael Byrne playing with Kieran Dyke.

Chester Congress

The congress at Deva on 25-26th January was well attended as usual with a fair number of Manchester participants.  Neil Thomas and Paul Beckwith were fourth in the pairs final, Steve Mattinson and Ann Thornton third in the consolation pairs final.  In the Swiss Teams Steve Harris, Mike Parr and Joyce White were third with Babs Matthews of Cumbria.  
Senior European Trials
Trials for the Senior European Team took place in London on 1st-2nd Feb.  There were two teams:  David Mossop's team included John Holland, Jeremy Dhondy's team included John Hassett.  The Mossop team won a fluctuating contest by 31 IMPs and go on to represent England in the championships in Funchal, Madeira in June.

Master Points

For the third year in a row, John Holland has won the Sunday Telegraph Salver, for the most Master Points earned in the calendar year. John, who has won the competition on seven previous occasions, earned 25,760 points in 2019. Gary Hyett, was second with 23,083. 

Congratulations to all
4.2
Secretary (Alan Mould)

Another very quiet period as secretary, with the main matters being the forwarding of various papers and documents from the EBU, including the papers for the AGM in November. I was re-elected to the EBU Selection Committee and I am now the chair. I thank the county for its support of me.

4.3
Treasurer (Joy Blakey)

Period 8th October 2910 to 10th March 2020

The autumn intermediate pairs on 3rd November (run by Karen Jones) had an excellent turnout of 60 players (38 in the previous November). The event broke even (as previously) despite the increase in income. This is because the value of prizes rose by £120 and the room hire increased by £30.

The Ben Franks on 1st December (run by John Roberts) also saw a huge improvement on numbers – 58 plus 4 juniors (last year 26 + 2). The event had a slight loss of £10 compared with a loss of £70 the previous year. Prizes were far more generous and the hire of the room saw an increase of £100 over the previous year.

The Manchester Congress, the flagship event of our calendar, (run by our chairman Irene Davies and Jeff Smith) was hugely successful and made a profit of £1133 compared with a loss of £425 the previous year.  The reduction in room hire of £850 plus an increased entry of £800 over last year were reduced by increases in prize money and expenses. The end result produced a fantastic profit for the county.  The Bernard Goldenfield memorial trophy purchased by the county  for the congress teams cost £120.

The Gazette Cup (run by Ann Thornton) shows a loss of £95 (2019=  loss of £12). Expenses had increased by £76 and income reduced because one team deducted £20 from their entry as they had some junior players on the team.

For discussion:  currently the cost of entry to each club per team is £80 and any club may field as many teams as it wishes.  A club may not decide to take a discount on the entry.??

The Cantor Cup (run by Ray Ashleigh/Jeff Morris/ Barbara Lewis) 38 players + 6 non paying students (42 last year) saw a slight drop in income. Replica cups were purchased this year which will last until 2023 so the loss which was refunded to MCBA by the Cantor Fund was £219.  I have sent a copy of the tournament report to Martin Cantor.

Green pointed swiss pairs (run by Rhona Goldenfield). This is always a successful event with a consistent number of entries. This year there was one cancellation due to Covid 19 and one pair forgot it was on Saturday. Notwithstanding, a profit of £378 was made.

Tollemache . The entry for the Tolle costs £456 and the county pays each player representative a contribution of £50 for the qualifier and a further £50 for the final (plus expenses for any NPC).  

For discussion: hotel accommodation and petrol expenses amount to considerably more than £50 and I would like the committee to consider increasing the £50 to £75. The success of the team this year in reaching the final meant that the expenses to the county were £456 entry plus £910 = £1366.  With an increased allowance this would rise to £1566. 

All remaining competions are cancelled due to the coronavirus – the spring intermediate swiss pairs, Higson finals, summer intermediate pairs and the green pointed swiss teams.

The President’s Cup and northern bridge league – no final decision has been taken as yet.

In the period the EBU has paid the county £1,318.

With the cancellation of remaining 2020 events I still have to sort out room hire paid in advance and reimbursement of the Northern Bridge League entry. I had not yet paid for the President’s Cup. I expect that most things will be transferred to future dates.

The current account at the county’s Nat West bank shows a credit balance of £8,250 and there are no substantial outgoings pending. The county’s B.S. account shows a credit balance of £8,430.
This year the county events that made a profit, more than paid for events that made small losses – the county’s finances look to be in good shape.  

For discussion: cash payments for entry to tournaments, particularly the Manchester Congress. 

The coronavirus is a devastation of life as we know it. It is obviously going to affect the bridge-playing demographic more than most other communities and, as yet, we don’t know for how long the isolation status will remain in place. For the immediate future all we can do is obey the rules, self isolate and stay safe – with lots of hope and a prayer or two we will all come out the other side; good luck everyone.
It was agreed to take all financial matters under the agenda item.
4.4
League Secretary (Adam Wiseberg) Higson Cup Secretary (Adam Wiseberg) & Goldstone Trophy Secretary (Roger Hopton)

League

The League has progressed smoothly so far.

The new Div 7 teams have played most of their matches with some interesting results – several 30-0.

Unfortunately Bank have had to withdraw from Div 2 due to the death of their Captain, Barry Blyth.

I have had three requests for rulings.  All happened to involve the same team from Div 2 although that is coincidence.

Each was resolved by referring them to Jeff Smith who is a County Director and is prepared to help.  All parties accepted the rulings which I have published on the Cup page of the County website.

On one of these occasions the match took place at Manchester Bridge Club.  When it was referred to me for a ruling the email stated that Dave Debbage had been asked to rule but advised the players that it had to be ruled on by the League Secretary.

I checked this out with DD who told me that he had been clearly told in the past by Kath Nelson that he wasn’t to rule but to refer anything like that to her.

The Conditions of Contest for this season are clear that if a Director is available where the match is being played then they should be asked to rule.  I have made DD aware of this change and he now understands that he can and should make rulings on a league match being played at MBC.

Higson Cup (Adam Wiseberg)

All but two scheduled games have been played (without walkovers) in the first two rounds of the Cup and the first round of the Plate.
The Cup final will be played at MBC on 26 April 2020 between six teams.  I plan that there will be five matches of ten boards each.  Hopefully this can be arranged so that matches can be completed and barometer scored each round with all teams knowing what the scores are going into each round.

The Plate final will be at the same venue on the same date.  There will be nine teams in the final and I hope that they will each play eight matches of six boards each.

The handicaps for the finals will be based on NGS of the participating players and will follow the system detailed on page 39 of the NGS Full Guide.  Essentially this will allocate 0.3086 times the difference in the average NGS of each team which plays each other multiplied by the number of boards played.  So if one team has an average NGS of 63 and another’s average NGS is 59 then when they play each other in a ten board match the weaker team will get 4 * 0.3086 * 10 = 12.344 IMPs which will be rounded down to 12 IMPs.

I think that the handicap system has worked fine this year and the objective of getting all the teams to play more matches before the final has been achieved.  Last year 46 teams played matches prior to the finals and this year 56 will have played assuming that all the final round matches are played.

However, only two teams have lost on scratch but won on handicap.

I feel that the handicaps are not generous enough  to the lower division teams and have produced a paper suggesting new handicaps.  This is to be discussed initially at council to decide whether it should go before the AGM.
Comments

JS: If there is a TD present then they can give a ruling onsite. AW confirmed this is in the rules. It is not what has happened in the past but that is the regulations.

The meeting confirmed this should happen.
Goldstone Trophy Secretary (Roger Hopton)

Event on track with no problems.

4.5
Membership Secretary (Karen Sandler)

No report.

4.6
Tournament Secretary

There is no Tournament Secretary report but here are the minutes of the Tournament Committee meeting.

Tournament Committee met in January 2020

We agreed to stay at the V&A for 2021. Congress will be held on the 2/3 January 2021. Setting up of the venue will be on the afternoon of the 1st January. Although this date might have some down sides it has the advantage of not clashing with the Midlands Congress or the Camrose. The cost of the venue will be the same as in 2020.

Heating: The issue of heating has again been raised with the Hotel. The hotel has agreed to put the heating on the day before and provide fan heaters for the cold end of the room. The hotel is having the whole room refurbished in 2020 and hopes to find a way to overcome the problems.

Parking : We agreed to  make the leaflet and web site clearer about parking at the hotel and the  reduced price parking at the NCP on Stanley Street.

Lack of space: We agreed to arrange the tables in a better formation to provide more space.

Directors: We agreed that Henry Bissell and Nicholas Greer would direct and ask them to direct the Higson final for director practice.

Entry fees: we discussed the treasurer’s suggestion re a reduction for those paying by BACs but this was felt to be too expensive. Suggestions were made re IZettle or similar card payment device at the door.

Pairs seeding : We decided to seed pairs as well as teams, seeding  approximately the  top 10-12 pairs to distribute equally among sections.

Comments

Hope the V&A does not go bust.

We have not yet paid the deposit for 2020/21 Congress of £500.

The meeting decided not to do so in the present circumstances.
4.7
Congress Secretary (Irene Davies)

Given in the above.
4.8
Match Secretary (Michael Byrne)

No report needed.

4.9
Green Point Secretary (Rhona Goldenfield)

Pairs on March 7th ended up with 24 tables.
There were 3 cancellations because of the C Virus and 1 pair did not turn up because 1 player got the date wrong.

Henry Bissell and Joan Lewis directed and Joan organised the boards and the setting up of the room  for which I thank her. Always the first there and the last to leave.

She  also discussed the running of it with Jeff Smith who is as usual always willing to help.

It was won by Catherine Draper and Andrew Petrie.

The flyers for the teams in July are printed.

I have booked the hall for 2021. Pairs March 6th and the teams is slightly later than usual Aug 1st.
Comment

RG will send out flyers for Swiss Teams but it is unlikely to be played.

RG has enjoyed playing on BBO.
4.10 
Chair of Selectors (Alan Mould)

The Committee has not met F2F since the last Council meeting, all of the work of the Committee being down by email or conference call. The main business had been to select teams for the Tollemache qualifier, and when Manchester qualified, for the Tollemache final.

The Committee picked the team of:

· Michael Byrne (c) – Rhona Goldenfield

· John Holland – John Hassett

· Tom Slater – Alec Slater

· Catherine Draper – Andrew Woodcock

who won there group comfortably, 14 VPs ahead of Middlesex.

The Committee picked the same team again for the final ,except that Alan Mould replaced Rhona Goldenfield and Rhona became NPC. Sadly, as always seem to happen in the final of this event, the team did not do enough, finishing second yet again, this time a full 20 VPs behind Middlesex who led the event from start to finish and ended with 100VPs out of 140 (71%). Manchester was second a full match behind on 80 VPs (57%) and 7 VPs ahead of Cambs and Hunts, last year’s winners.

Dates and venue for this year’s President’s Cup which is again in Spondon (sigh) have come out from David Stevenson.

Finally, the Northern Bridge League has put round 3 on the date of Jewish New Year. On behalf of the county, the selectors have complained about this and pointed out that EBU national events automatically avoid major Jewish holidays. However, the date is not being changed. Last year Manchester fielded 21 players of the Jewish faith. It is possible that we may be unable to field a full complement of teams for round 3. 

I remain, as ever, grateful to my colleagues on the Selection Committee for all of the work they have put in, and would single out Adam Wiseberg who has taken on many extra duties and streamlined a lot of the Committee’s procedures.

4.11
Publicity Officer (Jeff Morris)

Got in touch with Lucy Powell before Xmas. Could not come to open Congress but wants to be informed of things in the future.
4.12
EBU Shareholders (Jeff Morris, Michael Newman, Alec Smalley)

My notes on the EBU AGM – 27/11/2019 meeting. These are my personal notes and, the full minutes will be circulated by the EBU in due course.

Numbers from the agenda item.

3.2 – matters arising from 2018 meeting – 

Q.) Scheduling of Premier League and England qualifiers clashing with county congresses/green point events (thus depriving them of numbers), with late notification of these events allowing no wriggle room in the planning – no improvement since last year – possibly worse.

A.) This was quite reasonably explained as the national board must make the plans based on the WBF calendar which is released frustratingly late – e.g. 2020 premier league dates unknown as the WBF 2020 Olympiad dates are yet unknown!!!!

Q.) 5-year strategic aims – only short-term ones yet announced – plenty of talk and no discernible action. What is going on?

A.) We’ll talk some more and let you know.
6. EBU members – recruited 4,000 – lost 3,600 net plus 400. Average age of recruits 56.5 years old. EBU has problem of getting people from class to club. New regional recruitment officers coming in to help boost the numbers.

Personal comment from Alec:

What are MCBA numbers? MCBA don’t seem to have the problem of class to club, more getting club to EBU. What can MCBA do about all the bridge being played in non-affiliated clubs? What is the argument we should present these clubs with? – to find the answers afterwards I spoke to someone from Yorkshire (Andy?) who knew Irene and he directed me to Tim at https://ebumemberdevelop.org.uk/ who gave a very strong argument as to why clubs should (need to be) EBU affiliated. We need to get our heads round how to approach the non-affiliated problem. 

It was during this section and when networking with Tim and others that I realised that Irene has been the most progressive and forward thinking on the matter of development  of all the MCBA chairs I have experienced in 30 years.

10. Gillian Fawcett one of two to be elected to the board
14. “Fees” to be increased by 2.7% RPI.
Budget (loss making, but usual in the 4-year cycle) was met.
15. Ebed – at the start of this talk I wanted to know if there is an online teaching App/platform. Another county brought it up first question, there isn’t any from Ebed – New Zealand bridge has, with You Tube Videos, Power Points, Quizzes etc. http://www.nzbridge.co.nz/teaching-materials.html 

Revenue - £280k 25% courses, 25% book sales (recently transferred from the EBU), 25% EBU donation, 10% donations, 10% SIMS.

Provides Bridge for Youth, only 3 Universities, green and red books for teachers, a teacher training course 160 places available next year, either free or heavily subsidised, courses for directors, online module for training teachers and other stuff. 

This is all done by a small team of 7 mostly young and almost all women. 
Argument to encourage clubs to affiliate to the EBU/Ebed, from Tim at https://ebumemberdevelop.org.uk/ link at top right of EBU home page.

All clubs that are not affiliated have in some way and in most cases many ways been recipient of EBU/EBED services.

1. All Directors are EBU trained – any other director is untrained unless possibly from another nation.

2. All the Laws have been compiled, documented, upgraded by the EBU

3. Most teachers were trained by the EBU and the EBED is the only source of teacher training in the country so most of the clubs’ members were taught via EBU trained teachers.

4. If there were no more teachers because EBU was underfunded, then the game will eventually die out

5. Possibility of assistance from Laws and Ethics if required.

Comment
EBU recommend New Zealand set of videos for Acol for beginners
4.13
Schools, Youth and Liaison Officer (Jeff Morris)

Very pleased to see 6 students from MBC come along to Cantor Cup. Teacher at MGS was arranging for JKM and David Adelman to get DBS checked but that is now on hold.

4.14
Webmaster (Rodney Lighton)

Try to keep a few things on website. Will not be much activity.
Comment

MGB: Suggest different people do different things on the website to keep interest. Interviews with MCBA officers. The meeting agreed.
Action: MGB to co-ordinate items for the website. 
JB: Is there a way of targeting people who have no idea about the MCBA website? They never look at the MCBA website.
ID: A lot of our own members do not look at the website.

5
Report from the County Development Committee

Have not had a meeting so no report
6
Proposal to amend the handicap system for the Higson Cup

AW: No urgency to discuss it now.

AW: Spoke to his paper.

MGB: should take the temperature of the membership about this. If we are making the handicaps very big then we should look at duplimated boards.


RH: In favour of allowing divs 1 and 2 into the plate if the handicaps were increased.

Indicative vote taken as to whether to change the handicap system or not. 8-7 in favour of waiting a year.

7
Proposal to amend the Regulations Concerning Non-expert Players

RL spoke to his paper.


ID pointed out that there is a discrepancy between POTY and non-expert in our events.

AW: At Tournament Committee this year we decided we would differentiate between non-expert category and intermediate events. 

ID read out an email from Barbara Eastabrook arguing for the current system.

JS argued for a NGS on a particular day or the high point of the previous year. However, that was deemed to be impossible. 

MGB: Disagrees with the proposal.

RL: offered to put a list on the website at the start of the year of expert/non-expert and people can ask to be taken out of non-expert category.
JL: When stratifying intermediate events then all done by common sense.

BL: Give extra prizes for NGS under 8.

JL: Not what she does – does not use NGS as many play in unaffiliated clubs.

Vote taken on proposal to accept paper plus list on website of non-expert/expert players and players can opt out of non-expert category if they wish to.
Carried

At this point ID left the meeting and MGB took over as chair. ID was wished a speedy recovery by the meeting.

8
Financial Matters

(i)  Payment of entry to the Garden Cities Trophy
AM: Sees no reason why the county should pay the entry fee to the Garden Cities which is a club event, not a county event. It just happens the first of three stages in the event is run at county level.

JB: It is a club event and the price is the price 

RG: Let us scrap the food.
Vote on removing County payment of entry to the Garden Cities Trophy: 
Carried

It was also agreed to keep the price the same, scrap the food, and give a more generous prize.

(ii) MCBA pricing policy for juniors 
MCBA gives half price entry for juniors. This year teams entering the Gazette Cup with juniors in reduced the entry fee accordingly. JB felt this was inappropriate as it was a club event, not a individual event and therefore a fee for the club, which should not be altered.

MBC is the only club that does not pay the entry fee for the Gazette Trophy, so this is only a MBC issue. 

Agreed to have half price for juniors in the Gazette Trophy in line with other MCBA events 
Carried 6 to 4 with 1 abstention.

(iii)Proposal to reduce entry fees by 10% if paid by BACs
JB: Wishes the system as it is wrong to have someone looking after several thousand pounds at the Congress. Much easier for treasurer to have payment by BACs. Will get players into the habit. It is giving something back to the members.

RG: Should increase if you pay on the door. This was not supported.
Proposal carried nem con.

(iv) Proposal for a MCBA fund to support clubs with technology and refurbishment
Covered under agenda item 2

(v)Proposal to increase payment to Tollemache players in qualifier and final from £50 to £75
JB spoke to this proposal. It has not been increased for many years. Would be £200 for qualifier and £200 for final.

Proposal carried.
9
Junior Bridge Players



(i)
National Initiative from Giles Ip

Nothing to be done at this moment.
10
Nominations for Tournament Secretary


No nominations yet. In the current circumstances it is not yet urgent.
11
Nominations to be put to the AGM

(i)
Chair

(ii)
Secretary

(iii)
Treasurer

(iv)
Shareholders
This item was deferred since the AGM is to be cancelled
12
Any Other Business


(i) Cancel AGM 

It was agreed nem con to cancel the AGM. To be re-arranged when possible.


Action: AM to cancel AGM


(ii) Michael Newman

It was proposed to have a new Division 1 trophy named after Michael Newman.

Passed nem non.

Action: AM and MGB to discuss this.

Possibly have a 1 off memorial event for Michael as well.

(iii) Put together an online league over the summer

AW suggested putting together an online league possibly with Merseyside & Cheshire and Lancashire.

Action: MGB, AW, AS, JS, Royce Alexander and Ollie Burgess to form a working group to report on this.
13
Date of next meeting

To be arranged as and when possible.

